
DEPARTMENT of AGRICULTURE
and NATURAL RESOURCES

JOE FOSS BUILDING
523 E CAPITOL AVE

PIERRE SO 57501-3182
danr.sd.gov

August 4, 2022

Chris Ott
South Dakota Department of Transportation
700 East Broadway
Pierre, SD 57501

Re: Closure of Department of Agriculture and Natural Resources File # 2021002. Pertaining to
the removal of one 1O,OOO-gallongasoline storage tank and one 10,000-gallon diesel storage
tank. DOT maintenance shop, 1300 S Ohlman Street, Mitchell, SD.
SD facility ID #08-00005. ATP #3718. PRCF #8551.

Dear Mr.Ott:

The Department of Agriculture and Natural Resources has reviewed the case file for your site. As a
result of this review, the Department has determined work at this site can end, and the file can be
closed. Based on available information, it appears a release of petroleum has not occurred from the
UST system. Therefore, the Department will not perform any further testing or remediation
associated with the UST system removed on May 21, 2021.

As you know, the UST system was removed from this site as part of South Dakota's Abandoned
Storage Tank Program. If problems arise from contamination associated with these tanks that may
not have been detected, please contact us so that further action may be taken. Should you have any
questions or concerns, please contact Justin Allen of my staff. Thank you for your cooperation in
protecting the groundwater resources of South Dakota.

Sincerely,

Terry Flo entz, P.E., Administrator
Inspection, Compliance, & Remediation Program
Phone: (605) 773-3296

cc: Keith DeLange, GeoTek Engineering and Testing Services, Inc., Sioux Falls, SD
John McVey, Pierre, SD- PRCF #8551
Jeff Bathke, Davison County Emergency Management, Mitchell, SD


